BANNOCKBURN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 

P.O. Box 211, Franktown, CO 80116

June 2018 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Date:  June 13, 2018 

Location:  Franktown Fire Department

Board Attendees:  Jack Shuler via phone, Becky Realsen, Ashley Bullerdick, Cynthia Goetz, 

Residents Attending:   Kaye Wilcox, Document Committee Chair


Meeting was called to order by Pres. Jack Shuler at 7:03 PM

            Quorum was obtained with 4 board members present. 

Reports:
Secretary's report for May 2018 was approved .

Treasure's report for May 2018 was approved. Treasure reported that there were approximately 10 residents who haven't paid their dues.

Social Committee chairman was not in attendance so there was no Social Committee report. 

Welcome Committee chairman reported that no new residents have moved into Bannockburn.

Old Business:
The main order of business was to continue the work on the review and rewording of the Bannockburn Homeowners Associations Policies and Procedures.  Jack and Cynthia will meet before the next meeting to make the recommended changes to the Policies and Procedures and bring edited copies to Board for approval. The Board focused on four of the Policies & Procedures that have been edited by the Governing Documents Committee:

1. Document Retention and Destruction Policy

· Board will use “Drop Box” to continue to save documents. Kaye will share a link with Board so members can begin to move required  documents that need to be saved into “Drop Box”.

· Board Secretary will be responsible for Corporate Records.

· Board Treasure will be responsible for Accounting, Bank/Financial Records

· Board Vice-President will be responsible for Individual Member Files.


     2.  Collection of Unpaid Dues


     3.  Alternative Dispute Resolution


    4.  Enforcement of Covenants and Rules

All 10 Policies and Procedures will be presented at the July meeting for full Board approval.

Jack will contact VF Law to obtain the Covenants and By Law review from Damien.

The Board continues to look for a company that can provide residents of Bannockburn a dumpster during the Garage Sale to assist in removing debris from property. 
New Business:

Environmental Committee approved the following residents' projects after discussing the specifications with the owners and ascertaining that they were in compliance with the BHOA Covenants.

1. A 12' X 16' shed at 9062 Tanglewood Rd.

Environmental Committee received a complaint regarding more depris on the property at 1290 Deerpath Rd. Property owners previous asked the Board to present complaint in person so Jack will compose a letter and present the letter to the residents at 1290 Deerpath in person.  The letter will address the complaint and ask the owners for compliance.
Meeting Adjourned:  9:10 PM

	


Meeting Minutes Submitted by Cynthia Goetz, June 17, 2018

